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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 16 No. 14 April 10, 1986 

SALVE REGINA AND THE NEWPORT INSTITUTE TO PRESENT 
CONFERENCE ON MAINLAND CHINA'S NEW COURSE 

Salve Regina College and The Newport Institute will present 
a conference, "Mainland China's New Course - Significance for the 
United States, Japan and the Soviet Union,'' on Saturday, April 
12, 8:30 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the O'Hare Auditorium. 

Four noted speakers will offer expert perspectives on the 
China topic. Dr. Frank Jen, M & T Bank Professor of Banking and 
Finance at the State University of New York at Buffalo and 
frequent visitor to Mainland China, will speak on China's new 
course and emergence as an economic force in Asia. Since 1980, 
Dr. Jen has been involved in a joint project of the Chinese and 
American governments to provide large numbers of low, middle and 
upper level managers and senior executives in Chinese industry 
with the latest in Western managerial and technological "know 
how." 

Dr. Paul Holman, a distinguished Soviet scholar and 
Professor of Defense Economics and Decision Making at Newport's 
Naval War College, will discuss the impact of the New China on 
the Soviet Union. • Mr. Glenn Kumekawa, Director of the Intergovernmental Policy ~ t 
Analysis Program at the University of Rhode Island, will question~~ ~ 
whether Japan's interest in China will trigger a sense of deja Vl~ 

among the other major players in the Far East. 

more ... 



CHINA CONFERENCE (continued) 

Dr. Richard Buczynski, Director and Senior Economist of 
Wharton Econometric Forecasting Associates in Washington, D.C. 
and a regular consultant to Fortune "500" multinational corpora­
tions, will address whether American business prospects in China 
are likely to result in feast or famine. The moderator for the 
conference will be Dr. Richmond Lloyd, Professor of Management 
and Course Coordinator for Defense Economics at the Naval War 
College. 

The program will begin with coffee and registration at 8:30 
a.m. in the O'Hare Academic Center. Faculty, staff and students 
of Salve Regina are invited to the conference, free of charge. A 
buffet lunch will be served at 12:30 p.m. in Miley Hall. Lunch 
tickets will cost $4.00 each. Anyone interested in attending the 
conference should contact Dr. Heath Twichell, Director of the 
Trimester Graduate Program, extension 396. 

* * * 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

ABC CASTING DIRECTOR WILL PRESENT 
WORKSHOPS TO SALVE THEATRE STUDENTS 

Mari Lyn Henry, Director of Casting for ABC daytime tele­
vision, will be presenting workshops to Salve Regina theatre 
students on Saturday, April 12. She is responsible for casting 
supervision of the daytime dramas -- RYAN'S HOPE, ALL MY CHILDREN 
and ONE LIFE TO LIVE. In addition, she adds input to principal 
talent searches for LOVING and for GENERAL HOSPITAL, the Los 
Angeles based ABC soap opera. 

Whili on campus, she will evaluate students' headshots and 
resumes as well as deliver a talk entitled "How to Be a Working 
Actor." She will also view a stage production, "The Time of Your 
Life," which is being presented by The Newport College Theatre 
Company at the Megley Theatre, April 10-12 and 18-20. 

* * * 
MCKILLOP GALLERY 

Salve Regina's senior art students will be exhibiting their 
work in the McKillop Gallery from April 17 through May 18. An 
opening reception will be held in the gallery on Thursday, April 
17 from 7:30 to 9:30 p.m. Students exhibiting at the Senior 
Exhibition are Carol Brunero, Nancy Cibulay, Marita Driscoll, 
Susan Edwards, Terrance Horan and Tracy Roscoe. 

more ... 
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MCKILLOP GALLERY (continued) 

Faculty members from Salve Regina's Art Department are 
currently exhibiting their work at the Newport Art Museum's 
Cushing Gallery. An artists' reception will be held at the 
Cushing Gallery, 76 Bellevue Avenue, on Thursday, April 10 from 
6:00 to 8:00 p.m. The show will run through April 20. 

PARENTS' WEEKEND '86 

Salve Regina will be holding "Parents' Weekend '86" on Apiil 
18, 19 and 20 on the College campus. Highlights of the three-day 
affair include: Honors Convocation, an annual awards ceremony 
honoring academic achievement, campus leadership and community 
service; the~tre productions; art exhibits; sports; lectures; and 
a Sunday brunch at the Sheraton Islander with College President 
Sister Lucille McKillop. 

Packets for parents who will be attending the weekend must 
be picked up in the College Activities Office on Thursday, April 
17 or Friday, April 18. 

* * * 

SALVE REGINA TO OFFER A MASSAGE THERAPY COURSE 

Salve Regina will offer a weekend course, ''Massage Therapy," 
as part of the College's graduate studies in Holistic Counseling. 
The two-credit course meets for consecutive Saturdays from 9:00 
a.m. - 3:00 p.m. beginning April 19. 

Through both theory and hands-on experience, students will 
learn to use massage as a therapeutic medium. Ray Moriyasu, a 
certified massage therapist, is the course instructor. He is 
past president of the R. I. Massage Therapists Group and is cur­
rently a national representative. 

For further information on "Massage Therapy" contact Dr. 
Jack Childs at extension 434. 

* * * 

BAND CONCERT 

The Salve Regina College Concert Band, under the direction 
of Bruce Abbott, will perform in concert with the Providence 
College Symphonic Band on Friday, April 18 at 8:00 p.m. in Ochre 
Court. The program will include works by Gershwin, Vaughan 
Williams, and Sousa. Tickets for the concert are $2.00 and may 
be purchased at the Music Department in Cecilia Hall. For 
further information contact the Music Department at extension 
445. 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (continued) 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT OPEN HOUSE 

The Music Department will hold an Open House on Tuesday, 
April 22 from 9:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. in Cecilia Hall. Informa­
tion will be available regarding registration for the fall semes­
ter, and instructors will be on hand to answer questions. Stop 
in anytime between 9 and 7 to find out what the Music Department 
has to offer! 

* * * 

REUNION WEEKEND '86 

Salve Regina will be holding "Reunion Weekend '86" on May 2, 
3 and 4 on the College campus. Alumni from the classes of '51, 
'56, '61, '66, '71, '76 and '81 will gather for a weekend of 
activities which will include a clamboil/picnic, "An Evening in 
Ochre Court," theatre productions, Senior Art Exhibition and a 
Sunday Brunch with College President Sister Lucille McKillop. 
For further information contact the Alumni Office at extension 
223. 

* * * 

CONCERTS AT OCHRE COURT 

"Concerts at Ochre Court" will present a concert of chamber 
music by "Triangle" on Sunday, May 4 at 3:00 p.m. in Ochre Court. 
The program will include music by Telemann, Mendelssohn and 
Saint-Saens. Performing will be Karen Jackson on violin, Janet 
Chapple on cello, Stephen Martorella on piano and Jane Murray, 
oboist, as special guest artist. Jane is a member of the Applied 
Music faculty at Salve Regina. 

There is no admission charge for the concert, but a free­
will donation is requested. For further information contact Dr. 
Thomas Day at extension 236. 

* * * 

IRELAND'S GREATEST TENOR TO PERFORM IN CONCERT 

Frank Patterson, Ireland's greatest tenor, will perform in 
concert on Sunday, May 4 at 3:00 p.m. at Rogers High School 
Auditorium. The concert is presented by Salve Regina's Irish 
Festival Committee. Tickets for the performance are $10 and may 
be purchased at Ochre Court or La Forge Casino Restaurant. For 
further information call extension 285 . . 

* * * 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS (continued) 

ATTENTION JUNIOR ENGLISH MAJORS! 

All juniors majoring in English must schedule an interview 
with Br. John McNiff (Tobin Hall, extension 426) during the month 
of April. 

* * * 

BOATHOUSE HOURS 

The . Boathouse will be open for study Monday and Tuesday 
from 6:30 to 9:00 p.m. regularly. This schedule will be adjusted 
for any Salve students who should request that these days and 
hours be extended. 

* * * 

STUDENT NEWS 

CAREER SURVEY RESULTS 

Career Planning and Placement announces the following 
results from a recent survey of our 1985 graduates. This is a 
cross-section of the different types of career paths our 1985 
graduates are pursuing. 

Michelle Fern (Accounting) is an auditor for Peat, 
Marwick, & Mitchell in Hartford, Conn. Patricia Kelly 
(Nursing/Management) is an R.N. at the Tufts New England Medical 
Center, Boston, Mass. Thomas Misto (Computer Science) is 
employed with SYSCON, Middletown, R.I., as a programmer. Lori 
Pedro (Administration of Justice) is a Claims Representative for 
State Farm Insurance Company in Columbia, Md. Fran Riccio (Busi­
ness Management) is working for Geunster Rehabilitation Center, 
Inc. in Trumbull, Conn. as a Data Coordinator. Laura A. Russo 
(Medical Technology) is the Blood Bank Supervisor for South 
County Hospital, R.I. As a result of her internship, Lisa 
Widmann (Master of Science, Health Services Administration) is 
employed with Blue Cross/Blue Shield of R.I. as a Research Coor­
dinator. Robin Yabroudy (Special Education) is working for Effi­
cacy Research Institute in R.I. as a Teacher/Therapist. 

* * * 
CHANGE IN SCHEDULE 

The last Newsbulletin of this academic year will be 
published~Thursday, May 1. News deadline will be Friday, 
April 25. 

* * * 
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FACULTY NEWS 

Dr. Jack Childs, Professor of Human Development, recently 
appeared on Channel 36 TV's "Tuesday Nights with David Weiss 
Show.'' The live, call-in show dealt with holistic attitudes 
towards health. 

* * * 

Jay Lacouture, chairperson of the Art Department, has been 
elected to the Board of Directors of the National Council on 
Education for the Ceramic Arts (NCECA). Jay will serve a three 
year term as NCECA's exhibition director. He was elected at the 
council's recent conference in San Antonio, Texas. 

* * * 

Assistant Professor Dr. Michael DiMaio recently presented a 
talk entitled, "The Application of Microcomputers to Equoferrin­
ology in all Scales" to the Little Rhody Chapter of the National 
Model Railroader Association. 

* * * 

Dr. Elaine Mayer was invited to attend the Second Symposium 
on Arctic Paleopathology at the Medical College of Virginia in 
Richmond last week. The recently found mummies in the Arctic and 
Gree~land were the subjects addressed by the o~iginal patholo­
gists and physicians who performed the autopsies. This topic was 
discussed by National Geographic Magazine in their December 1985 
issue. Since then, continued research has revealed more about 
the disease in the Arctic 500 years ago. 

* * * 

Sister Elizabeth A. McAuliffe, Assistant Professor of 
Education, recently presented a paper entitled "Correlates of 
Mathematics Anxiety and Their Curriculum Implications" at the 
National Conference of Teachers of Mathematics in Washington, 
D.C. 

* * * 

Dr. George Morris recently attended the Pittsburgh 
Conference and Exposition on Analytical Chemistry and Applied 
Spectroscopy held at the Atlantic City Convention Center. The 
meeting was attended by 22,000 scientists and engineers and 
featured exhibits of scientific instrumention by 700 companies. 
Over 1,100 technical papers concerned with analytical chemistry 
and spectroscopy were delivered at the week-long conference. 

* * * 

Donald St. Jean of Salve Regina's Music Department will sing 
with the Boston Camerata in a series of concerts entitled "Roots 
of American Music." The concerts will take place during April in 
Massachusetts and in Washington, D.C. at the Library of Congress. 
In May, the group will make a recording of the same program. 

* * * 
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